
 Bovine Liver Powder for Export to Canada 

This protocol should be used for all shipments of bovine liver powder intended for Canada beginning July 1, 
2020. CFIA will issue import permits containing the statements below for these commodities beginning on July 
1, 2020. Over the next year, all current import permits will be updated to match this protocol at the time of permit 
renewal. Exporters should utilize this protocol only after the import permit reflects the updated language. 
Statements on the health certificate must match those in their current import permit; therefore, if the import 
permit has not yet been updated to reflect the new language, this new protocol should not be utilized. 

Facilities wishing to manufacture and/or export bovine liver powder to Canada must be inspected by APHIS 
Veterinary Services (VS) using the Annex 4 questionnaire. Interested facilities should contact the pertinent VS 
Service Center for assistance in arranging this inspection. The exporter should provide the completed and 
endorsed Annex 4 questionnaire, or an authorized official copy of it, to their Canadian importer for issuance of an 
import permit from the Canadian government. 

Following issuance of the import permit, each shipment must be accompanied by an original VS Letterhead 
Certificate for the Export of Bovine Liver Powder to Canada 

, endorsed by a full-time salaried veterinarian of APHIS VS. Attestations should be made via notarized affidavit. A 
copy of the import permit must be presented to the VS Service Center at the time of the request for certificate 
endorsement. 

https://www.aphis.usda.gov/regulations/vs/iregs/products/downloads/ca-blp-annex.pdf
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/animal_health/contacts/field-operations-export-trade.pdf
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/animal_health/contacts/field-operations-export-trade.pdf
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/regulations/vs/iregs/products/downloads/ca-blp-cert.pdf
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/regulations/vs/iregs/products/downloads/ca-blp-cert.pdf

